Budget Discussion and Agreement – ACRD

Sept 1 – Sept 30, 2009
At a teleconference on Sept 1, 2009 attended by A. Shah, S. Goluguri, R. Chillamcharla, A. Ranganathan and S. Murali, the budget proposal from ACRD (sent By Sunita Changkakati) was reviewed.  The following points required clarification.  

· Salary increase of 10% was requested for the staff members.  Due to the limited fund raised this year, the team felt that this salary increase could not be supported. Given that a salary increase was done in 2008.  

· Explanation was requested for repairs needed for Bonpura and Nartap that would require 25,000 in each school. Request was made to get more information on those repairs that were really urgent.
· Information was requested for the excursion and whether it could be done within one day to reduce the cost.
· ACRD staff members were requested to suggest some ways to further reduce the budget.
Clarification was obtained through email and telephone conversation between Rajani Chillamcharla and Sunita Changkakati.  The final budget was approved by members of the Stamford Chapter in late September.

· Urgent repairs for the school were agreed (Rs 10,000 for each school)

· A one-day excursion for the students was approved for students in Nartap school.

· Number of monitoring visits will be reduced now.  Since every first Monday of the month, a review meeting is held to review all the projects of ACRD including the Bonpura and Nartap schools and the head masters of both the schools attend the meeting they report the activities of the last month. This meeting helps to review the performance of the schools 

· The budget was approved for a total of Rs. 403834 (~$9000)

